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“It is vital that the national and regional development plans of the ESA and SADC countries are central to determining the outcome of the negotiation of Economic Partnership Agreement negotiations (EPA) with the EU. We are concerned about the disconnect between these processes and demand that the formal review of progress in the EPA negotiations that is currently taking place be utilised to ensure that these links are in place”
This was a resounding message coming from a regional dialogue on EPAs organised by CUTS Africa Resource Centre, which took place in Lusaka on 19th-21st October 2006. The event brought together representatives from over 30 civil society groups and private sector bodies from across Eastern and Southern Africa to discuss progress in the EPA negotiations and to coordinate their response to the process.

The dialogue opened with an address from Erastus Mwencha Secretary General of the Common Market for Eastern and Southern Africa (COMESA), the body mandated to negotiate an EPA for the Eastern and Southern Africa (ESA) region. He called upon the EU to provide the ESA countries with real and secure market access through EPAs and to ensure that development remained at the heart of the negotiations. 
The meeting was also addressed by Francesca Di Mauro, from the Delegation of the European Commission (EC). She outlined the EC’s vision for EPAs and highlighted to participants that the EC would be providing aid to support the African countries to build their capacity to trade and benefit from the opportunities provided by EPAs. In response, participants expressed their concern that EC aid procedures were too cumbersome to respond to the challenges posed by EPAs and that EC currently envisages that EPAs would compete with aid for social development. 
One of the main focuses of the dialogue was to provide inputs to the process of designing development benchmarks against which the negotiations and the implementation of an EPA can be evaluated to ensure that it provides a stimulus to development. Participants recommended that these benchmarks include indicators relating to productive output, employment, regional integration and social development. Participants also recommended that the EPA liberalisation schedule of the ESA / SADC be linked to achieving these development benchmarks.
Another key issue that dominated the discussions was the formal review of progress in the EPA negotiations that is taking place over the coming weeks and which aims to ensure that negotiations are achieving their objectives. Participants called for this review to be comprehensive, to include all stakeholders, including members of civil society and to provide a genuine opportunity for reflection on the character of EPAs.
The meeting was also used to strategise for the upcoming ESA Non-State Actors (NSAs) meeting being organised by COMESA in Addis Ababa in early November and participants recommended that the agenda a focus on: the EPAs review; the participation of NSAs in the negotiations; development benchmarks; and exploring the alternatives to EPAs.
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